GHOSTWRITING PROCEDURE 

In accordance with the standards set for scientific journals by the Ministry of Science and Higher Education of Poland, the editors asked the authors to provide the information about person or institutions contributing to the creation of the article. Authors of the articles should be transparent and fair to present the results of their work, regardless of whether they are the direct authors, or they benefited from the assistance of any person or institution. 
"Ghostwriting " is a situation in which someone who has contributed to the creation of article, is not listed as an author or his role is not emphasized in the acknowledgments of the publication. 
"Guest authorship" is a situation in which the contribution of the author is negligible or even it did not take place, and despite this fact he is listed as co-author of the article. 
To prevent these abovementioned undesirable phenomena, the editors of Architecture-Civil Engineering-Environment Journal (ACEE) introduce the following principles:
1) The authors should disclose each person's contribution to the creation of the articles (with giving affiliation and contributions), wherein the main responsibility is of the author who submits a manuscript.
2) In the case of the phenomena of "ghostwriting" and "guest authorship” editorial board documents these cases, and notifies the institution that employs the author and associations, groups and scientific societies, in which the author is a member.
3) If the article is financed by some sources the author is obliged to
indicate the source of funding.
4) The author is required to submit together with article JOURNAL PUBLISHING AGREEMENT that contains the above information.  
